
ADDITONAL POOL RULES  

AMENDED FRIDAY, MAY 29, 2020 
 

We believe that these additional rules we are implementing will help with the safety of all and we are 
expecting compliance from all who use the pool and recreation area. 
 
In keeping with County, State, Federal, and the CDC guidelines, we will be implementing the following 
additional rules: 
 

• Use of the Recreation Area and pool will be restricted to permanent residents of WFV only. No 
guests/visitors will be permitted. 

• All individuals wishing to use the pool will do so on first come, first served basis, with a limit of 
four people allowed in the pool at any given time. 

• All individuals wishing to use the hot tub will do so on first come, first served basis, with a limit 
of one person allowed in the hot tub at any given time. A face mask must be worn when using 
the hot tub. We are asking users to limit themselves to a maximum of 30 minutes at a time in 
the hot tub if others are waiting to use it. 

• BBQ's can be used provided that social distancing is adhered to. Due to the fact that our BBQ's 
are located next to each other, two people are not permitted to grill standing next to each other 
at the same time. 

• Face masks are to be worn at ALL times by all persons once entering the gate to the Pool and 
Recreation Area with the only exception being if you are swimming under water. If you are 
wading in the pool a face mask is required.  

• Only one person is permitted in the Fitness Center at any given time. 
• Use of the Fitness Center shall be limited to 1 hour per person in order to provide other users 

with an opportunity to use the facility. 
• There must be a waiting period of 15 minutes between users so that facility remains empty for 

that period before the next user enters. 
• All equipment and "touch points" in the Fitness Center must be sanitized at the end of the 

exercise period by the user before they leave the facility. 

• We will use our regular hours of operation, from 8:00 AM- 10:00 PM. It will require people to  
comply with the rules and be on the “honor system.” We are asking swimmers to limit 
themselves to an hour at a time in the pool, if others are waiting to swim. 

• All individuals must bring their own disinfecting wipes and/or adequate disinfectant to wipe 
down all surfaces touched/contacted. Please come prepared and pay special attention to the 
pool entrance gate handles, bathroom door handles,  pool handrails, the outdoor shower knob, 
bathroom soap dispensers, toilet flush handles and any other surfaces that you may come in 
contact with. 

• All individuals MUST shower before entering the pool. The showers in the bathrooms will be 
closed, so the outdoor shower must be used. Medium to long hair must be put up with a hair tie 
(rubber band type), hair claw, or a swimming cap may be worn. 

• Social Distancing is to be practiced at ALL times in the Pool and Recreation Area. 

• Users are not permitted to bring their own beach chairs or furniture into the Recreation Area. 
Users are also not permitted to sit/lay on the grass or to linger in the area. As per the directive 
from the Mayor’s office, users are to swim and then leave the area thereafter.  

• Please note that the Site Managers office is not open at this time. Please communicate with him 
via email (preferred) or phone as has been done since late March. 


